




EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
First Choice Pregnancy Services is seeking to fill a 
part-time Operations Assistant Position. 
 
Essential functions for this position are: 
 
• providing administrative support to the Executive 

Director 
• ensuring operational efficiency and 

communication flow through managing IT 
systems and overall administrative flow 

• coordinating administrative volunteers as needed 
• maintaining Donor Data Management software 

programs 
• assist with research and cost comparisons for 

vendors to maintain cost effectiveness and quality 
• maintains office and clinic needs by coordinating 

any repairs to be done by vendors 
• coordinate materials for meetings, training 

sessions and other activities of organization 
• ordering office and clinic supplies; perform other 

duties as assigned.  
 
This position is part-time position with 25+ hours per 
week. 
 
Please call First Choice Administrative Offices if you 
are interested or would like additional information. 
Please ask for Alesia Brown (702) 294-2273. 
 

"First Choice Empowering Individuals to 
Envision and Embrace Life"  

OPORTUNIDAD DE EMPLEO 
 
Los Servicios de Embarazo First Choice se propone 
proveer a tiempo parcial Asistente de Operaciones 
de posición. 
 
Las funciones esenciales para esta posición están  
 
• proporcionando apoyo administrativo al Director 

Ejecutivo 
• garantice la eficiencia operativa y el flujo de la 

comunicación a través de la gestión de sistemas 
de información y el flujo administrativa general 

• la coordinación de los voluntarios administrativos 
según sea necesario 

• el mantenimiento de los programas de software 
de gestión de datos de los donantes 

• ayudar con las comparaciones de costes de 
investigación y para los vendedores para 
mantener la rentabilidad y la calidad 

• mantiene la oficina y clínica necesita mediante la 
coordinación de las reparaciones que hay que 
hacer por los vendedores 

• coordinar materiales para reuniones, sesiones de 
formación y otras actividades de la organización 

• pedidos de oficina y suministros de la clínica. 
Realizar otras tareas que le sean asignadas 

Esta posición es la posición a tiempo parcial con más 
de 25 horas por semana. 

 
Por favor, llame a First Choice oficinas 

administrativas si está interesado o desea 
información adicional. Por favor, pregunte por Alesia 

Brown (702) 294-2273. 
 

"First Choice capacita las personas 
para prever y Embrace Life" 

LITURGY CORNER/ESQUINA DE LITURGIA 
 June 5, 2016 ~ 10th Sunday Ordinary Time 

 
As we continue our journey of faith with Christ, we reflect . . .  

  
The widow in today’s Gospel lost everything dear to her:  both her husband and son.  She was at the mercy 
of others to take pity on her.  She had no means of life support and was seemingly without hope. Jesus 
raised her son from the dead and gave him back to her.  His compassion, mercy and love gave her life and 
hope once again.  Only through God can we have life and hope. 
Do you accept the gift of life and hope from God?  Does your life show that you have hope in your heart?  
How can you help another have hope this week? 
 
La viuda del Evangelio de hoy perdió todo lo que ella amaba: su marido y su hijo. Ella estaba a merced de 
que los demás que se apiadaran de ella. Ella no tenía apoyo en la vida y aparentemente no tenía esperanza. 
Jesús levantó a su hijo de los muertos y  se lo entrego de nuevo a ella. Su compasión, misericordia y amor le 
dio la vida y la esperanza una vez más. Sólo a través de Dios podemos tener la vida y la esperanza. 
¿Aceptas el regalo de la vida y la esperanza de Dios? Tu vida muestra tienes esperanza en tu corazón? 
¿Cómo  puedes ayudar a otro a  tener esperanza  esta semana? 



WHOM DID WE SERVE? 
May 16 to May 19, 2016 

40 Households 
 61 Adults and 53 Children 

Hours: Monday to Thursday 10:00 am until noon 
Located in the Parish Office 

O U T R E A C H 

Tin Can Sunday  
 Thank you to all of 
you who donated 
meat products and 
soups to our most 
recent Tin Can 
Sunday event.  
These supplies will 
greatly enhance our 
summer-time low 
supplies and our 
ability to feed the needy.  Remember to 
bring your canned goods as usual every 
Sunday. Our next Tin Can Sunday will be 
on June 26 where we ask you to bring 
canned tuna, meat products and peanut 
butter. 

 
FRUITS FROM THE RECENT 

NEVADANS FOR THE 
COMMON GOOD CONVENTION: 

 

Your CTK team in the Nevadans for the Common 
Good (NCG) is moving forward following the May 
9th Convention. We met at Christ the King on 
Sunday, May 22nd, to reflect on the Convention 
and to plan next steps for the Calls to Action 
presented at the convention:  getting out the vote 
and a drive to raise capital campaign funds for 
NCG.  Later the same week, several CTK 
members participated at the full NCG Delegate 
Assembly meeting on May 24th. NCG is being 
recognized state-wide as a successful and 
needful civic action organization whose 
fundamental mission is to be a “voice for the 
voiceless”. We see this effort as an example of 
our Christ the King mission stated in the Matthew 
25: 34-40 embodied in our courtyard sculpture. 
Just as we are called to give food to the hungry 
and to clothe the naked, the scripture invites us 
to work tirelessly to bring about justice for the 
common good.  When Jesus said “Follow Me”, it 
was not a casual blog statement.  If you think 
God is calling you to this community organizing 
work, call Jane at 702-871-1904 or email:  
janef@ctkccnv.org 



 

Inspirations Gift Store 
Christ the King 

Catholic Community 
 
 

The Gift Store is open after 
all weekend Masses. 

 
Beginning June 1st, we will be open 
on Wednesdays from 9 am until 11 
am. If you or someone you know 

would like to volunteer and help us 
expand our week day hours please 

inquire at Inspirations after any 
weekend mass. 

 

Stop by and check out our 
ever changing inventory! 

 
“BEING A PERSON OF MERCY” 

 

A SIX - WEEK, EVENING, SERIES 
 

PRESENTED BY FR. MAX OLIVA, S.J. 
  

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 27 
THURSDAYS, NOVEMBER 3, 10, 17 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 23 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 1 

  
6:30 pm until 8:30 pm 

  
AT 
  

OUR LADY OF LAS VEGAS PARISH 
3050 Alta Drive, Las Vegas 89107 

  
BEVAN HALL 

MCFARLAND MEETING ROOM 
  

COST: FREE-WILL OFFERING 
  

Come to as many evenings as you wish. 
Information on registering will be sent in 

September. 
  

The virtue of mercy is being highlighted, in a 
special way, in 2016 by Pope Francis. His 
emphasis on the “tenderness of mercy” versus 
judgment and condemnation is a welcome 
relief to all men and women. 

 In this series, we will consider mercy in a 
variety of ways: God, as the source of mercy; 
the seven spiritual works of mercy and the 
seven corporal works of mercy; and being 
merciful to oneself. 

 Father Max Oliva is a Jesuit priest of the 
California Province. He has resided in the 
Vegas valley since 2011. He has been 
presenting parish missions, retreats, and 
evening series for over thirty years. He is the 
author of numerous books on spirituality and 
ethics. His newest book, “Becoming a Person 
of Mercy,” will be published by Twenty-Third 
Publications in July of 2016. 

 
www.ethicsinthemarketplace.com 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  
  

  
  
Christ the King Fundraiser 
at Spanish Trail Golf Club 

Friday, October 7, 2016 at 8:00 am 
Come join your fellow parishioners and members 
of the community for some comradery and fun.  
This year will be even more fun and exciting.  
We have a New Cadillac for a hole-in-one, a 
raffle, and our very own Father Ray will be 

driving around the course in his “Pope Mobile.” 
Continental breakfast and lunch will be provided.  
All proceeds to benefit Christ The King Catholic 

Church. Come join us. 
Call or e-mail: 

Rob Walsh ~ rwalsh@walshandfreidman.com   
(702) 683-2889 

Les Lisicki ~ magicles@cox.net (702) 499-1095 



TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
    Unless Professor Einstein's theory 
of relativity can be translated into any 
useful kind of time-travel, most of our 
clues about life in the early church will 
have to come from ancient letters and 
ancient prayer texts. A prayer text 
from a dusty library may yield, for 
example, an understanding of what 
"presbyters" actually did. We have 
such a prayer from the early third 
century from the hand of Hippolytus of 
Rome. While our modern prayers 
derive a great deal from his, some of 
the practices of the ancient church 
have fallen away. In his day, bishops 
were chosen by the people, and the 
other bishops merely consented. 
Presbyters, by contrast, seem to have 
been chosen by the bishops. This 
makes sense, since it allowed the 
bishops to hand-pick their most 
trusted advisers. 
     It seems that bishops were at first 
reluctant to share their presiding at 
the Eucharist with presbyters. In fact, 
by the time of the fourth-century 
church's growth spurt in Rome, the 
bishop sent deacons out with 
fragments of the host from his 
Eucharist to drop into the chalices of 
the presbyters at the outlying 
eucharistic celebrations. We still have 
a vestige of this fermentum in the 
Mass today, a reminder of the early 
bishops' desire to give a powerful sign 
of the unity of all celebrations of the 
Eucharist with their ministry, and a 
clue to their reluctance to delegate a 
sacramental ministry to the 
presbyters. --Rev. James Field, Copyright (c) J. 
S. Paluch Co.  
 
Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     Today, the Tenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time, we return to numbered 
weeks rather than seasons or 
solemnities. We are told stories of two 
widowed mothers whose only sons 
have died. They find themselves grief-
stricken and alone. Jesus was himself 
the only son of a widowed mother so 
his compassion for the grieving 
mother described in Luke is especially 
poignant. What is perhaps surprising 
is that it takes something as 
catastrophic as the loss of a son and 
his restoration for the mothers and the 
crowd to recognize that God is in their 
midst. Through their personal 
experience of death and resurrection, 
they recognize God, but a God who 
had always been present to them, 
even from their mother's womb. 
Today's readings ask us how we 
recognize God in the face of terrible 
loss and suffering. 
 
GOD IN OUR MIDST 
     In our reading from First Kings, 
Elijah visits the house of a widowed 
mother whose only son falls ill and 

dies. Elijah, calling upon God, 
restores life to her son. The grieving 
mother recognizes Elijah as a man of 
God only after he restores her son to 
life. In Galatians, Paul fails to 
recognize God in his presence even 
as he is persecuting and trying to 
destroy those who follow Christ. 
Through God's grace, Jesus Christ is 
revealed to Paul, who then proclaims 
that reality. In Luke, another widowed 
mother's son has died and is restored 
to her through the compassion of 
Jesus. In each instance, God is there, 
with the mothers and with Paul, 
waiting to be recognized. God is only 
recognized, however, when what is 
most precious, most beloved, most 
central to the life of each person has 
been lost and restored, has died and 
been resurrected. 
 
Turning Mourning into Dancing 
     These readings tell the all-too-
familiar story of loss and death. Each 
also tells of resurrection, life restored. 
Death and darkness transform our 
lives in profound and terrible ways. 
But our faith promises us that there is 
a dawn, a resurrection when we will 
rejoice. There is a time when our 
mourning will be transformed into 
dancing. These readings remind us 
that we can choose the time of 
rejoicing and dancing because it is 
with us now, even as death, despair, 
and darkness seem to overwhelm us. 
God is in our midst if only we will 
recognize the light, the joy, the dance 
that is present in our lives and within 
our world. If we choose the darkness, 
then we will not recognize the 
presence of God. If we choose to 
rejoice and dance even in the face of 
loss and death, then will our mourning 
be transformed. Then will we know 
God in our midst. 
 

TRADICIONES DE NUESTRA FE 
     El día 9 de junio del año 1597, 
falleció el jesuita José de Anchieta 
proveniente de las Islas Canarias, 
España. Este santo "apóstol de 
Brasil" fue beatificado en 1980 
gracias a sus grandes esfuerzos 
humanitarios, literarios y 
evangelizadores en Brasil. Llegó a 
Brasil en 1553 donde aprendió Tupí, 
el idioma de los nativos. Enseñaba a 
los indígenas, evangelizándolos con 
la doctrina cristiana y educándolos en 
historia, filosofía y medicina. 
Eventualmente fundó el Colegio 
Jesuita de São Paulo de Piratininga 
donde tuvo la audacia de educar, 
junto a los hijos de los nativos, los 
hijos de los portugueses. Para este 
esfuerzo escribió muchos libros y 
manuales, cosa que le mereció ser el 
primer escritor en Brasil. 
Además de ser un escritor prolífico, 
este misionero dedicó su vida a 

predicar el Evangelio en Brasil, país 
que cruzó a pie, fundando pueblos y 
escuelas para los indígenas 
cristianos. Estos le llamaban el "santo 
volador" por la velocidad con que 
caminaba. Su celo por el Evangelio lo 
motivaba a seguir caminando. Como 
dice el profeta Isaías: "Que hermosos 
son los pies del que trae buena 
nuevas" (Isaías 52:7). --Fray Gilberto Cavazos-
Glz, OFM, Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co. 
 
Décimo Domingo del Tiempo 
Ordinario 
DIOS EN MEDIO DE NOSOTROS 
     En la lectura del primer libro de los 
Reyes, Elías visita la casa de una 
madre viuda cuyo hijo cae enfermo y 
muere. Elías invoca a Dios y la vida 
del hijo es restaurada y revive. La 
madre doliente reconoce como un 
hombre de Dios a Elías solo hasta 
que este revive a su hijo. En gálatas, 
Pablo falla en reconocer a Dios en su 
presencia aún cuando él está 
persiguiendo e intentando eliminar a 
quienes son seguidores de Cristo. Por 
medio de la gracia de Dios, Jesucristo 
se revela a Pablo, quien entonces 
proclama la realidad. En Lucas, otro 
hijo de una madre viuda muere pero 
Jesús siente compasión por ella y le 
revive al hijo. En cada ejemplo, Dios 
está ahí, con las madres y con Pablo, 
esperando que se le reconozca. A 
Dios solo se le reconoce, cuando en 
lo que es más precioso, más amado, 
lo más importante en la vida de cada 
persona se pierde y se recupera, 
muere y revive. 
 
CONVIRTIENDO EL DOLOR EN UN 
BAILE 
    Estas lecturas cuentan historias 
muy familiares y conocidas acerca de 
la pérdida y la muerte. Cada una de 
ellas habla de una vuelta a la vida, de 
la vida restaurada. La muerte y la 
oscuridad transforman nuestra vida 
en formas terribles y profundas. Pero 
nuestra fe nos promete un amanecer, 
una resurrección en la que nos 
alegraremos. Hay un tiempo cuando 
nuestro luto será transformado en un 
baile. Estas lecturas nos recuerdan 
que podemos elegir el tiempo de 
alegría y baile porque está con 
nosotros ahora, aún cuando la 
muerte, la desesperación y la 
oscuridad parezcan abrumarnos. Dios 
está en medio de nosotros solamente 
si llegáramos a reconocer la luz, la 
alegría, el baile que está presente en 
nuestras vidas y en nuestro mundo. Si 
elegimos oscuridad, entonces no 
reconoceremos la presencia d e Dios. 
Si elegimos reconocer y bailar aun 
cuando enfrentamos la perdida y la 
muerte, entonces nuestro luto será 
transformado. Solo así sabremos que 
Dios está en medio de nosotros.  



 

The Week Ahead 
 

Monday, June 6 
1:00 pm   Sack Lunches - Room 1 
7:00 pm Readers Study - Office Conference Room 
 

Tuesday, June 7 
8:45 am Centering Prayer - Daily Chapel 
 

Wednesday, June 8 
8:30 am Our Lady of Perpetual Devotion - Church 
8:30 am Small Church Meeting - Room 5 
9:00 am CTK Seniors - Room 1 
8:00 pm Al-Anon - Room 1 
8:00 pm Ala-Teen - Room 5 and 7 
 

Thursday, June 9 
8:30 am  Adoration of Blessed Sacrament - Church 
6:30 pm YMAC - Youth Lounge 
7:30 pm Al Anon - Room 2 
7:30 pm AA Meeting - Room 6 
 

Friday, June 10 
8:30 am   Divine Mercy Devotion - Church 
 

Saturday, June 11 
 

Sunday, June 12 
1:30 pm Misa en Español 

 
Family Prayer Suggestions for May 

 
 Because in the beginning of creation God 

gave the commandments of work, we 
want to harmonize work and family life. 

  
   Through work, parents help to meet their 
needs and the needs of their children.  They 
fulfill their roles as guardians and 
providers.  While the need to work does take 
away from time spend as a family, it also 
offers the opportunity for parents to set and 
example of commitment to support the family 
and of working together with others to get a 
job accomplished.  
 
   Children can also learn from work through 
the simple responsibilities of performing 
chores--feeding the pets, taking out the 
garbage, helping with the dishes, etc.   They 
learn they are responsible for their own 
actions, how to be part of a team and the 
satisfaction that comes with labor well done.  
 
 
After praying together, consider the 
following weekly discussion question ... 
 
1. How is work--whether breadwinning 

employment, chores, or care--a “daily 
expression of love” in our family?  Give an 
example. 

2. Why do I work or do things for our 
family?  How can I work more lovingly? 

3. What are some “common, simple and human 
virtues”?  What makes them “true and 
authentic,” or false and inauthentic? 

4. Are there ways that work is a source of 
tension for our family?  How can I resolve the 
tension and make my work more a source of 
joy and love for the rest of the family? 

5. Modeling Jesus’ working with Joseph, how 
can I help others in our family with the ways 
they contribute, or let them know that what 
they do matters? 

  

You changed my mourning into dancing; 
O LORD, my God,  

forever will I give you thanks. 
-- Psalm 30:12, 13  

 
HELP NEEDED 

FLOWER COORDINATOR 
 
We are in great need of a volunteer to come 
forward to help coordinate our flower ordering 
and arranging throughout the year.   If you have 
this experience and the time to help us out a 
please contact Mary Ryan in the Liturgy Office 
for more information at (702) 871-1904 as soon 
as possible.     



Middle 
School  

Youth Ministry 
Beth Thompson 
Director of  
Christian Formation 
betht@ctkccnv.org 
  

Beth Thompson 
Director of Christian For-
mation 
betht@ctkccnv.org 

Explore Calendar 
All classes are on Tuesday nights 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm 

 
Registration for next year 

opens in July. 

High School Happenin’s 
  

Beth Thompson Director of Christian Formation 
betht@ctkccnv.org 

871-1904 x 230 
Join us on:  Facebook - CTK Youth LVInstagram  

 CTKYouthLV Twitter - CTKYouthLV 

 

CTK youthlv 
Summer Sessions 

 
 
6 $2 monday movie night @ ctk youth lounge 
 
27 $2 Monday movie night @ ctk youth lounge 
 
July 
4 4th of July bbq @ ctk youth lounge 
tbd outing @ rock & jump 
25 $2 Monday movie night @ ctk youth lounge
  
August 
1 $2 Monday movie night @ ctk youth lounge 
7 bowling night @ tbd 
21 end of summer bbq @ ctk youth  lounge 

Dear Explore Family, 
Just Five Days is right around the 
corner. Mark your calendars now for June 
20th through the 24th. The cost is $285 per 
student.  
This would be a great gift for your student!  It 
is a wonderful week of community building 
while serving others. 
Fun, service prayer and reflection. 
Registrations are coming in.  Come by the 
Religious Ed office this week to secure your 
student’s spot with at $50 deposit.  
We accept MasterCard, Visa, AmEx and 
Discover. 

YMAC 
(Youth Ministry After Confirmation) 

Thursdays  
6:30pm - 8pm  

in the Youth Lounge 
For all juniors, seniors,  

college-age students. 
We meet every Thursday  

Looking forward to seeing you there! 

GRADUATION MASS ~ Sunday, June 5th at the 
4:00 Mass. Those students graduating from High 

School or College who want to participate must call 
the office and RSVP with Robyn (702) 871-1904. 



 

Adult Confirmation 
 

Next Adult Confirmation Sessions 
TBA 

 
Requirements: 
• Adults who are age 18 and above and graduated 
• Adults who have been baptized in the Roman Catholic Faith 
 
 
Please contact Beth Thompson if you have any questions 

(702) 871-1904 ext. 230 

Christian Formation  
 

Beth Thompson 
871-1904 

betht@ctkccnv.org  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
If you think you would 
like to become Catholic, 
or if you would just like 
to learn about 
Catholicism, we offer 
weekly opportunities to 
learn about the Catholic 
faith.  These informal 
gatherings for coffee 
and conversation are 
held 7:00 pm each 
Thursday (except major 
holidays) in Room 5 of 
the Activity Center.  If, 
due to your schedule, 
you can’t join us at our 
regular Thursday night 
sessions, please call the 
parish office at (702) 
871-1904 and leave 
your name and phone 
number.  We will do our 
best to accommodate 
you.  Please contact 
Beth Thompson at 
(702) 871-1904 ext. 230 
if you have any 
questions.     
 
 
 
 
 

Please contact our office 
for information. 

 
(702) 871-1904 
ext. 230 or 232 

 
No Baptisms may be 

scheduled until sessions and 
requirements are completed.   

 

Elementary Religious  
Education 

  
Registration for the Fall will begin 

Monday, July 11, 2016 
Office hours are Monday - Thursday 
8:00 - 4:00 pm (closed 12-1:00 pm) 

   
• Family must be registered at Christ the King 
• Family must be worshipping at Christ the 

King at our weekend liturgy 
• Past due balances from the previous year 

must be paid prior to registering 
  
If you have any questions please contact Robyn 
in the Religious Ed Office at (702) 871-1904 ext  

Registration for the Fall will begin 
Monday, July 11, 2016 

Office hours are Monday - Thursday 
8:00 - 4:00 pm (closed 12-1:00 pm) 

Religious Education Grades 1-5 
First Communion 

Baptism of older children 
How do I enroll my child? 

Elementary Registration for 2016/167year 
Grades 1-5 in the Religious Ed Office  

M-TH  8-4:00 pm - Closed from 12-1:00 pm 
A BAPTISM CERTIFICATE is required for 

each child being registered. 
  

REQUIREMENTS: 
  

• Family must be registered at Christ the King 
• Family must be worshipping at Christ the King at 

our weekend liturgy 
• Past due balances from the previous Religious 

Education year must be paid prior to registering 
  

When are classes held? 
  

Classes are held on Wednesdays at either 4:00 or 
6:00 pm 
  
SACRAMENTS 
  

(1st Communion, Baptism) 
  

REQUIREMENTS: 
  

• Same as for Religious Education Registration plus: 
• Child is in second grade or above 
• Child is enrolled in and attending weekly age-level 

Religious Education classes on a regular basis 
• Unbaptized children must attend one full year of 

Religious Education first 
Our sacrament preparation is a family preparation 
process that requires the participation of the child and 
a parent or guardian in monthly sessions.  
 
Attendance at these sessions is mandatory.  

Small Church 
Communi es; 
a way of being 

Church 
 
Small Church Communities are groups of 6 to 8 
people who gather in homes to reflect on the 
scriptures of the upcoming Sunday and their 
significance in their lives. All ministries and 
organizations connected to Christ the King are 
asked to use a simple formula for prayer as 
they gather: Read one of the scriptures for the 
upcoming Sunday. Take a few moments to 
reflect on one of the questions related to the 
scripture (in Fr. Ray’s column). Invite 
individuals to share their response with the 
person next to them; encourage people to 
share with someone they do not know well. 
Before we know it we have grown closer as a 
community! 
 

Please call Chris at (702) 378-5622 
or e-mail at sellmanc@cox.net 

  
Please remember to 
recycle your old cell 

phones, ink and toner 
cartridges with us 
weekly when you 

attend Mass. 
 

Collection containers are in the 
Gathering Space of the Church and in 
the North and South entrances of our 

Activity Center. 
 

You can also drop them off 
Monday - Thursday 
8:00 am to 4:00 pm 
in the parish office 



PARISH STAFF 
Parish Administrator           Rev. Ray Rioux 
Parish Deacons 
Administrative Assistant & Hispanic Ministry                         
                 Deacon Jacob Favela 
Hospital Ministry                 Deacon Rich Green 
 
Receptionist                Gina Pignatello 
 
 
Director of Pastoral Ministries     Jane Fransioli 
 
Religious Education Department 
Director of Christian Formation               
            Beth Thompson  
Administrative Assistant              Robyn Runco            
Liturgy Department 
Director of Liturgy                                Mary Ryan 
Directors of Music                   Ellen & Ken Lerum 
Liturgy/Music Assistant                Cathy Bruzzese 
Director of Parish Finance       Roseann Tabick 
Maintenance Department              Mark Medina 
                              Michael Roberts & Dave Clow   
Website                                      Anna Sy 
Bulletin                                    Suzy Jones 
SACRAMENTAL MINISTRY 
Baptism:  ALPHA PROGRAM (Infants or young 
children) - Contact parish, (702) 871-1904, 
during pregnancy or at least 3 months in  
advance to arrange for preparation program.  
Parents must complete program before baptism 
can be scheduled. 
First Communion/First Reconciliation 
Beth Thompson - (702) 871-1904 
Confirmation 
Teens & Adults Confirmation: Beth Thompson 
R.C.I.A. (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) 
Inquiry sessions for non-Catholics interested  in 
learning more about  the Catholic faith every 
Thursday at 7:00 pm in Room 5, Activity Center. 
Call Beth Thompson - (702) 871-1904 
Marriage:  Contact the parish office 8-12 months 
in advance.  Call Deacon Jacob for details of the 
6-month preparation program. For annulments 
also call Deacon Jacob Favela - (702) 871-1904 
Anointing of the Sick - Call office if you or a 
member of your family seek the Sacrament. 
Please try to call before loved one is in the active 
process of dying. 
Remembering Community: A welcoming 
process for Catholics who have been away. More 
information call Beth Thompson - (702) 871-1904 

MASSES 
Saturday Mass: 4:00 pm  
Sunday Masses: 7:30, 9:30 
11:30 am and 4:00 pm 
1:30 pm ~ Spanish Language  
 
Daily Mass:(Mon-Sat) 8:00 am  
 
HOLY DAYS: 8:00 am 
 

OFFICE HOURS  
Monday ~  Thursday  
 8:00 am – 4:00 pm 

(Closed Noon - 1:00 pm) 
Friday ~ Closed 

 
 
 
 

CONFESSIONS 
By appointment only,   

(702) 871-1904 
 

 
 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY 
COORDINATORS 

 
 
 
 
 

Hospitality Ministers 
Teresa Fawley, (702) 953-6332 
 

Environment 
Gail Lehtinen, (702) 565-3459 
 

Flowers Eva & Les Iwafuchi, 
(702) 332-2865  
 

Extraordinary Ministers of 
the Eucharist  
Luanne Wagner, (702) 279-2137 
 

Lectors 
Mike Dunegan, (702) 362-8490 
 

Sacristan - Annabelle Trajano 
702-483-9832 
 

Bread Baker Coordinator 
Kay Dunegan, (702) 362-8490 
 

Martha & Mary Guild                           
Suzy Jones, (702) 340-8148 
 

Sound/Lighting/Technical      
Bob LaPorte, (702) 454-1952
              

Catholic Charities of Southern Nevada    
Business phone:  (702) 385-2662 
Emergency Assistance:  (702) 383-2291 
Catholic Charities Adoption: 
(702) 385-3351 
 
Encuentro Matrimonial Mundial 
José ♥ Maria Rios, (702)  232-9293 
 
Family Promise (formerly IHN) - 
Jane Fransioli, (702) 871-1904. 
 
Funeral Ministry - Ministry to bereaved 
families at time of death.  Please call the office 
(702) 871-1904, before making 
arrangements with the mortuary of your 
choice. 
 
GriefSHARE - Help and Healing for those 
who have lost a loved one. Find a meeting 
near you www.griefshare.org 
 
Hands of Christ - Ministry to the homebound, 
Jane Fransioli, 702) 871-1904 
 
HELP & HEALING 
Al-Anon - Thursdays, 7:30 pm, Room 2 
 
Hospital Ministry - Rich Green, (702) 248-
9199, Jeanette Lombardo, (702) 882-8750 
Inch for Life - Help available for unwanted 
pregnancies. Pro-Life Office: (702) 212-6472 
 
Knights of Columbus -  
Michael Gorts (702) 499-6476 
 
Manna Cupboard - Food pantry for the 
hungry, Jane Fransioli, (702) 871-1904. 
 
Marriage Encounter - Jim & Mary, 
(702) 263-2004  
 
Project Rachel - Post Abortion Ministry, 
(702) 737-1672. 
 
Retrouvaille - A lifeline for troubled marriages, 
Chuck & Carol Moore, (702) 604-1006 
 
Social Concerns Board - Deals with parish 
outreach & social  justice issues, 
Dale Devitt, (702) 871-1642 
 
Small Church Communities -  
Chris & Sharon Sellman - (702) 257-2511 
 
Spiritual Direction          Deacon Rich Green 
                 Jane Fransioli, B.A. 
Please call parish office to schedule 
appointment with Deacon Rich Green or Jane 
Fransioli.  (702) 871-1904  
 
Southern Nevada Women’s Resource 
Center:  (702) 366-1247 - Pro-Life counseling 
and ministry to the unwed mother. 
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION MINISTRIES 
Preschool - Catechesis of the Good Shepherd - 
Level I & II on Wednesdays 
Grades  1 - 5: Wednesdays  
Grades  6 - 8: Tuesdays 
Grades  9 - 12: (see Youth Page) 
For all the above programs,  pre-registration is 
required through the parish office.  Call the 
Religious Education office, (702) 871-1904 

Christ the King 
Pastoral Council  

 
Lydia Alminiana 

Manny De la Cruz 
Ramon Diaz 
Rick Houle 
Roze Kliese 

Mary Milanowski 
Maria Patino 

Elizabeth Que 
Roseann Tabick 
Hector Vicuna 

Luanne Wagner 
James Walker 

Rob Walsh 
Fr. Ray Rioux 

Recording Secretary 
Roseann Tabick 

 
 

Email us at: 
ctkpastoralcouncil@gmail.com 

 
 

The Community in Action 

 

Victim’s Advocate - Ron Valance 
(702) 235-7723 

Visit our new and 
improved website:   

 
Scan me with your 
Smartphone to go 

directly to: 
www.ctklv.org 

 


